SECOND QUARTER TRESTLE BOARD

Your lodge continues to be a busy place. Brethren, be proud of your accomplishments in the second quarter, some of which I have outlined below.

- 1. Hosted 52 people at a Friendship Dinner... yielding 5 petitions.
- 2. Raised 2 new Master Masons
- 3. Passed 4 new Fellow Crafts
- 4. Ashlar Awards received by Brothers Salvatore Politti and Dontar Lewis
- 5. Completed Cobia's largest fundraiser...#3200
- 6. Dispersed fund raiser profits to local charities in need.
- 7. Coordinated a CHIP program with local police
- 8. Accepted 2 new candidates for the Blue Lodge

In addition, lodge members attended two Jobe's Daughter's events, and local Masonic Instructor Schools.

Special thanks to Ron Payne for his work on Friend ship Dinner, and to Dan Schultz, Larry Clare and Michael Hernandez for the help with the CHIP event planning.

I have been meeting with small groups and individuals who would like extra practice. If interested, come on down.

On a sad not, we lost Brothers Sal Politti and Jeff Brown, due to job relocation. They will be missed.

Hoping everyone has a fun and safe summer, i remain,

Fraternally

Worshipful Master